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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Sports Day 
It was wonderful to see so many parents and family 
friends sharing our Sports Day yesterday.  We were so 
lucky that the sun shone so that we could enjoy being 
outdoors and our children really enjoyed having so much 
support from you all.  Thank you for those parents who 
took part in the egg and spoon race to round off the 
event and for the support you all gave to your children by 
helping them participate in the activities. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Term Dates 2022 – 
2023 

Summer Term 2 

 

Tuesday 6th June – 
Friday 21st July   

 

 

         

                 

 

 
 

BROOK BILLBOARD 



Summer Term 2                                                                                                    23rd June 2023 
 

                                                                          

  2 

 
 

 
 
Rebound Therapy 
We were delighted this week to receive the news that we have gained a Centre of 
Excellence Award for Rebound therapy.  Carlos Teixeira has been spearheading Rebound 
Therapy for many years, with Youcef gaining his qualification some time ago.  We have 
managed to train more staff to deliver the therapy and the Award acknowledges our 
commitment to providing interventions and therapies to help our children thrive, be 
ready to learn and to make progress. 
 
Lego 
We are delighted to have won an enormous box of Lego for our children to use for Lego 
therapy, DT and self-occupation.  This has come via Comic Relief and you can see Chance 
below already making good use of it.  Money is so very tight at the moment that any 
additional resources we are gifted are gratefully received. 
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Art Exhibition 
We had a visit from the Mayor this week 
Councillor Lester Buxton who came to meet 
Carter who was hosting an Art Exhibition of his 
work.  The Mayor was very impressed with the 
work that was on display and chose Carter’s 
interpretation of Her late Majesty Queen 
Elizabeth II.  He said that he will share it with 
the Deputy Lieutenant in Haringey.  Carter has 
also been commissioned to create a picture of 
the Mayor himself.  
Many of the pieces were on sale and Carter 
chose to use the money to treat his friends in 
his class to an outing before the end of term.  
An amazing total (more than £150) was raised.  
Our children have so many different talents and 
we are delighted to have every opportunity to 
showcase their achievements.  A big thank you 
to everyone who took the time to help Carter 
create the exhibition and those who came to 
view it. 
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Goodbye 
We will be saying goodbye to two colleagues at the end of this year.  Maria Preftitsi is 
moving to be Head of Music in an Enfield Primary School and Marcia Belle is retiring after 
25 years of service as a Support Assistant in Haringey.  Both will be sorely missed as they 
have contributed so much to the Brook over the years but we are delighted for them 
both and know that they will continue to keep in touch with their Brook Family . 
 
 
 
End of Term Dates 
Many of our classes are planning exciting trips to celebrate the 
end of term and you will have received information about these – 
we have other events happening too to which you are more than 
welcome to join us and the dates are given below. 
 
 
 
Best wishes  
 
Maureen and the Brook Staff 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Dates for parents: 
 

Sat 8th July    Summer Fayre/Festival 
Weds 12th July   WOW assembly am 
Tues 18th July   Year 6 leavers’ assembly 
Wed 19th July   Reception graduation 
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The Brook Photo Gallery 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Leonardo planting some 
sunflower seeds 

Kayden exploring and learning 
the concept of time 

James was buying his yoghurt 
from Nightingale class shop 
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Ladybird Class have celebrated the 75th 
Anniversary of Windrush by exploring the flags of 
Caribbean countries. 
 



1pm–3.30pm
Fun Event in 
School Playground 

Family & Friends 
welcome

Rides
Fun Activites
Face Painting
Stalls
Food
Live Music
Performance
Dance
and much more

Please 
volunteer 
your help 
here:

For all parents 
& carers  
of children at 
The Brook, 
The Willow & 
Broadwaters 
Children’s 
Centre. 

Adams Road 
N17 6HW
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